Minutes of the normal meeting of Templeton Community Council
Held on 18th November 2021
Present: Cllrs Liz Burns (Chair), Kathrin Williams, Barbara Priest, Peter Morgan, Charles Hughes, Mark Simpkins, Elwyn Morse, Jason Jennings. 
Before the start of the meeting the whole Council met the new Hall caretaker/manager.
1) To accept apologies for absence.  There were no apologies to be received.

2) To disclose personal and prejudicial interests in the items listed below.  There were no interests declared. 

3) To sign the minutes of the previous meeting. The minutes of the meeting on 21st October 2021 had been previously circulated. They were agreed as correct, and duly signed by the Chairman. The minutes of the staffing committee meeting on 4th November had been previously circulated. These were accepted as correct and duly signed by the Chairman.

4) To report on matters arising from previous minutes and decide further action as required:

Play Park. The Play Park wood treatment would be done when user numbers and weather permitted, as would the wooden pole that needed replacing.  The PCC inspector had been met by chance on site, and had raised an issue with the slide being detached at its bottom end – this would be checked and repaired as soon as possible. 

Hall manager/caretaker. The interview process had been completed, and the appointment of Rory Pearce had been confirmed. He had started work on 15th November. The appointment was a fixed term one until September 2022, funded by the Lottery Grant. The external cleaner contract was then considered, and it was agreed that this should be terminated at the end of December 2021. The Clerk would inform her. 

Hall lease. Preliminary discussions had been held with the Council’s usual solicitors, and feedback on the lease would be provided as soon as possible.

External CCTV. Additional information had been provided including a firm quotation and warranty information. Comparative pricing of items had been carried out which indicated the prices stated were in line with those available from different sources. After considering the situation and in view of this being a local provider and their offer regarding installation and support, it was agreed to take up the CCTV offer from AC/DC. The Clerk would contact them accordingly. Other services had been offered and quotations provided, but it was agreed the current contractor’s charges were competitive and that the Council would remain with the current contractor for servicing and maintaining the alarms and other systems. 

Boar’s Head Junction Cllr Morse updated the meeting on progress with this issue. He had passed on to PCC several letters he had received concerning the junction being dangerous for those emerging from Tanner’s Lane, as well as concerns about the angles vehicles approached the junction from the different access roads, and the visibility range pedestrians or drivers had to check it was safe – almost 270 degrees in at least once instance. He was hoping to arrange a site meeting before the next Council meeting.

Knights Court turning area. Cllr Morse updated the meeting on progress with this issue. Discussions were ongoing so this would be re-considered in the next meeting. The adoption of Knights Court by PCC was briefly discussed – the Clerk would contact them for an update on this.

Cold Blow grass. The area of concern was confirmed – the Clerk would respond to PCC officers accordingly.

Clerk report. The Clerk confirmed that she had chased up the moving of the 30mph sign near the Council yard since the last meeting, as well as the Hall footpath project. The latter had now been stated as starting before Christmas.

5) New items of business:

Staffing Committee. This was suspended until it was next required. The minutes of their meeting had been agreed earlier in this meeting.

Christmas arrangements. Cllr Jennings would source a tree locally for outside the Hall. It was agreed that additional lights were required for it – these would be purchased as soon as possible. TCA were this year unavailable to decorate inside the Hall, but a tree would be put at either end as soon as possible. 
	
6) Items of correspondence
· Notice of firing – Templeton Airfield. 
· One Voice Wales free training. This was noted.
· Dyfed Powys Police and crime Commissioner email regarding budget and precept. This was noted.
· COP Cymru information. This was noted.
· Narberth Library survey. This was noted. 
· Welsh Government defibrillator offer. This was noted. It was agreed that provision of a defibrillator in Cold Blow should be looked into in 2022 if possible.

7) County Councillor’s report. Cllr Morse stated the two main issues had already been covered earlier in the meeting. 

8) Financial statement and bank reconciliation – Council main and reserve accounts. 
Bank statement for main account £40,349.32 as at 11th November 2021
Reserves account £2,638.29 as at 11th November 2021. 
The circulated bank reconciliation detailed the income banked, payments made and income received.

Current invoices:		Clerk – salary and expenses for November
				HMRC – tax for November
				Royal British Legion – wreaths - £70.00
				Lottery funding – cleaning materials - £10.60
			Havenkey – heating call out and work – no invoice yet been received.

The expenditure, reconciliation and payment of the invoices were all agreed by those
present. 
9) Planning
No planning items had been received for consideration at this meeting. 

10) Councillors’ reports and matters for next meeting. 

Cllr Williams stated she had raised the damaged Picton Close sign with the Clerk – it had been reported to PCC. Wood had rotted away so the sign had fallen.

Cllr Hughes reported that some road sweeping had been carried out locally.

Cllr Jennings reported that he was in contact with the landowner regarding clearing blocked pipes on private land that were causing flooding in West Lane. 

Cllr Morgan reported that two road warning signs at Washfield Cross were frequently misaligned, and needed refixing correctly. The Clerk would report this to PCC. He also asked for any update on the planning enforcement case in the south of the village – this would be chased up. 

Cllr Priest asked for assistance removing the flower baskets from lamp posts – this would be done.  She also asked about the provision of a newsletter – this would be considered in a future meeting. 

The Clerk then summarised correspondence received that day regarding provision of alcohol at an event in the Hall. This could not be decided upon because it had not been specified in the published agenda, regrettably.  

11) Next meeting. 
The next meeting was agreed to take place on Thursday 16th December 2021.  

[bookmark: _GoBack]Cllr Burns then thanked everyone for attending the meeting. There being no further business, the meeting closed at 9.35pm.
